
 

Campus Security and Environmental Quality Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, April 17, 2019, 10:00 A.M. 
Public Safety Conference Room 

 
 
Present: Cody Carter, David Scharenberg, Eugene Massey, Jennifer Manning, 

JoeTalbert, Kenneth George, Melanie Costello, Tom Kazmierczak, Vicki 
Collins, Bob Redel (for John Petragallo), Don Rodman, Chair, Nancy 
Skelley, Recording Secretary 

 
Absent:   Corbin Tyson, Evan Johnson, Jennice O’Brien, John Heckmann, John 

Petragallo, Laura Beamer, Matthew Parks, Susan Bidstrup, Tim Condon 
 
Call to Order 

• The meeting was called to order at 10:02 by Chair, Rodman 
 
Approval of Minutes  

• The minutes from 11/28/18 & 3/20/19 were reviewed 
• A motion was made to approve the minutes by George, seconded by Massey 

 
Old Business 

• Rodman gave an update on the following: 
o New Residence Hall Access Control Management System - Grant Hall 

North will be going live on 4/22/2019, New Residence Hall will go live this 
summer, remaining residence halls to transition this fall. 

• Redel gave an update on the DPD Safe Exchange Zone – The DeKalb Police 
Department has instituted a Safe Exchange Zone that is under surveillance 24/7. 
There are 2 designated parking spots. This is a safe zone for online purchase 
transactions and child exchanges. 
 

New Business 
• Dave Scharenberg, Associate Director, Environmental Health & Safety gave an 

informational session about the department. (Handout attached) 
o Carter asked about asbestos concerns with the construction at the Holmes 

Student Center. Scharenberg noted that all abatement has already taken 
place. 

o Collins asked for clarification on the EHS Department vision. Scharenberg 
noted that the main responsibility is to make sure that everyone makes it 
home safely.  

• George asked for an update on the Annie Glidden North Camera System. Redel 
noted that the DPD is working in partnership with HUD to have cameras installed 
in the area. They are currently working on getting cameras set up in Welsh Park 
near University Village. 

o Rodman remarked that it should be noted that crime statistics are down in 
campus and DeKalb City. 



 

o Redel noted that more landlords are giving access to their security 
cameras which makes identification of offenders much easier and results 
in more crimes being solved. 

• Talbert asked if NIU has a policy on the use of motorized scooters/hoverboards 
on campus. Rodman noted that they are not allowed in the residence halls but 
there is not currently a policy regarding their use on the sidewalks. Talbert made 
note that if the partnership with VeoRide continues there is an opportunity to 
extend the ride-share program to include motorized scooters. Redel inquired if 
there were rules or regulations regarding bicycle speed on campus. There are 
none. 

 
Adjournment 

• The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 15, 2019 at 10:00. It will be 
held in the Public Safety Conference Room 

• With no further questions or comments Kazmierczak moved to adjourn the 
meeting with a second by George. The meeting was adjourned at 10:37 am. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Nancy Skelley 
Administrative Aide 
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